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Eyes Right

Cary, NC – Have you ever seen ten double-crested cormorants perched on a branch together?  Actually they were sitting in pairs of two, apparently oblivious to the occasional human passing on the lakeside trail below.  Welcome to suburbia.
The birds were among the countless water birds on Bond Lake in the middle of this large bedroom community to the west of Raleigh.  It was a very cool early spring day.  The sun was bright, but there was a brisk wind blowing across the water.  There were few of us hiking the muddy, orange clay trail around the lake – the weather and the conditions were obviously a deterrent.
The trail around Bond Lake is approximately two miles, and is mostly a narrow path.  There are over 10 short wooden bridges/walkways over swampy sections on the south end of the lake.  Most of these have been recently built by boy scouts as Eagle projects, or by the local fire department as community service.  The section of the trail near the marina is paved.

I provide this detail to allow you to form a mental image of this wonderful community asset.  I have mentioned the Fred G. Bond Metro Park in an earlier column, but I think that it is worthwhile to reiterate how valuable parkland is to the health and vitality of our communities. As we turn more and more woodlands, particularly here on the East Coast, into new developments, we run the danger of losing contact with nature.  And that, I suggest, would be a terrible loss.

By preserving this 310-acre park, the citizens of Cary have given not only themselves, but also future generations, the joy of seeing wildlife up close and personal in a natural setting.  This is not a zoo.  Each species still must confront the daily challenge of finding food, and guarding against predators.  There is a wonderfully precarious balance of forces for us to observe, if only we will not interfere.  One animal’s death is another’s dinner.  The life cycle is on full display, if only we take the time to watch.
As I passed a point of land jutting into the east side of the lake, I saw a boy and what appeared to be his younger sister fishing.  Is there any greater joy for a youngster than catching a fish?  I could almost hear them preparing to yell, “I got one!”  I am certain that there are some folks who regard fishing as a barbaric ritual, unworthy of the human species.  I always choose not to debate these individuals for the same reason that I do not try to argue with vegans or religious fanatics (of any persuasion) or anyone who is convinced that they are absolutely correct and everyone else is absolutely wrong: we are not going to change each other’s opinions.  That, to me, is the essence of our great nation:  the freedom to make choices and to hold opinions, whatever they may be.
So I left Bond Lake that morning in an uplifted frame of mind, content with the knowledge that there are still some places left for us to commune with nature and to savor our freedoms, both large and small.

I thought you might like to know.
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